
Minutes of meeting held at The Jubilee Hall, 10 January 2023 (postponed from 6 December 2022) 

Present:     John Sullivan, Bryan Goodman, Sarah Gleadell, Sandy Wells,  , Chloe Besley, Steve Weller , 

Karen Whitworth 

Apologies:   Paula Bramley Ball, Trevor Harris. Terry Goodman, Paul Welters,  Karen Hodgson 

       

 1. Approval of Agenda   Approved 

             2.  Approval of Minutes   Approved & signed 

3. Matters relating to Jubilee Hall Lottery 

i)  Bryan Goodman, Treasurer, produced the completed Jubilee Hall Lottery Return for 2022 which was 

duly signed by Sarah Gleadell, Promoter, and ratified by two committee members, Karen Whitworth and 

Steve Weller. 

ii) John Sullivan noted that the number of tickets sold is falling, mainly due to regular purchasers moving 

away or dying, and that we need to make a real effort to encourage newcomers.  Accordingly, after some 

discussion, it was decided that two different letters would be distributed as hard copies, the first one to 

existing purchasers would be personalised by hand, the second one to be delivered to all other households in 

the village, also to the hamlets of Bridge and Ammerham.   John Sullivan will draft both letters and email 

them to committee members tomorrow for approval. 

 

AOB 

Parish Council rent Steve Weller raised the subject of a possible increase in the rent paid to Jubilee Hall 

for its use by the Parish Council.  Bryan Goodman will liaise with him about this and will report back to the 

committee  

Short Mat Bowls  Bryan Goodman is proposing that the Jubilee Hall starts a Short Mat Bowls Club.  He 

has acquired the necessary equipment and a taster weekend will take place on 14/15 January.  Two 

experienced players from an existing Club have agreed to attend in order to help demonstrate the equipment.  

Steve Weller has a set of woods which he kindly offered to loan to the Club on a long term basis. 

The proposed annual membership fee is £20, plus £3 for each session attended.   The plan is to hold two 

sessions a week, one during the day and one in the evening.   Those attending for the weekend taster will be 

canvassed for their opinion on times and preferred day of the week.   Helpers will be needed at the weekend 

and it is hoped that some committee members will become regular players and help with organisation. 

  

   

 

Date of next meeting.  Tuesday 7 March 2023 at 6 p.m. in committee room    

. 


